The International School of Macao Parents’ Association (TISPA)
General Meeting
Tuesday 9th December 2014, 1:30pm 
TIS – Conference Room

TISPA General Meeting	9th December, 2014	
Present
Howard Stribbell		Lorna Elliott		Peta Houghton	Louise Davies		
David Spreadbury		Christie Kelso		Katrien Scott
Mary-Anne Jasinski		Laura Clarke		Sarah Luvisutto					
Trang Dooley			Cherie Hoyles		Gladys Ong	
								

Apologies received from Louise Kewley, Kath Rose, Wayney Hsie and Julie Kirkman.

Minutes of last meeting (6th November)  
Distributed on-line.  No corrections noted.  Accepted as correct.

Welcome 

Head of Schools’ Report (Howard Stribbell) – See attached
· Christmas Wonderland was an amazing event and very well attended. 
· Uniform Shop had some issues in the past few weeks due to a stock problem from the manufacturer. At the same time the shop manager had to travel back to the Philippines for a family emergency and school photos were also scheduled. Those combined factors caused some struggles and delays. TIS is taking the necessary steps to correct this problem and appreciates the parents’ patience. TIS will work directly with the supplier in China, without going through a local supplier.
· Hour of Code is tonight – a global initiative for kids to learn about programming. MPR will be set up with 100 laptops. TIS is always looking for ways to involve technology and has a Google ChromeBook pilot program starting shortly. If the pilot program is successful, the plan is to implement this program on a full scale within 30 days.
· The TIS Annual Report has been published and is a similar format to last year. Great performance levels in academic achievements and survey results. Last year an area of issue was “Continuous Improvement”, which has now gone up to “Good” and TIS is working to achieve “Excellent” levels, which most other areas scored. PAT and Diploma exams have decreased a little bit but overall the results achieved are well above the Alberta average.  Diploma Exams Participation is an area where TIS stands out with 76% of students taking 4 or more exams, when only 2 exams are needed to graduate. TIS maintains a very high percentage of university admission after graduation. 
· TIS has a very strong community outreach program and is putting strong emphasis on the TIS Alumni program. TIS will be hosting social functions in Canada and Macau and stories can be shared through blogs. 
· The board is considering a 6% tuition increase, compared to 9% last year. This will enable staff salary increases and support in technology, athletics and curriculum. Staff housing remains an issue and the increase to the staffing package will try to focus on this issue. 
· Tuition payment schedule will change from a trimester-based schedule to a semester-based schedule.
· Staffing: Less new hires are anticipated than the current year. Only one new class will be opening (Grade 3); Grade 7 is at capacity as a new class will not be added. Enrollment is expected to increase to 1200 students but class sizes will remain below 25 students. 
· School Calendar: As DSEJ will not accept any days in August, the plan is to start the school year on August 31 (one week later than previous years) and keep Fall Break. 
It was requested that for the school calendar, the events be reviewed and coordinated better – from an organizational standpoint as well as for attendance. Mr. Stribbell to present a draft of the school calendar for review at next month’s meeting. 
· It was asked if there was an update on the Phase 2 construction, but no further information is available at this time. 

Principal’s Reports
Elementary (Mary-Anne Jasinski)
· Division 1 & 2 Christmas Concerts were wonderful and enjoyed by all. Kindergarten will have their concert this Saturday, December 13 in the MPR, followed by individual classroom activities. The assembly tomorrow, December 10 will include Christmas Caroling (SK-G6) and begins at 8:45am.
· Scotty & Lulu Kids Entertainers were a huge success for Kindergarten classes last week.

Secondary (David Spreadbury)
· The Secondary Christmas Concert is this Saturday at 4pm. Grade 7 and 9 Band students and some high school students in a string quartet. Grade 7 students have made amazing progress in just one semester of learning a new instrument. 
· After Experience Week Mr Stribbell and Mr Spreadury went to a Risk Assessment Conference to learn about safety measures to put in place for future field trips and other school trips.
· Some renovations will take place over the break such as the MPR floor and the steps on the sidewalk by the Kiss n’ Ride area.

Treasurer’s Report (Lorna Elliott)
Account balance and exact figures to be received shortly.
Christmas Wonderland generated $42,000 MOP, including table rent (comparable to last year’s event)
Raffles: $12,000
A deposit was made into the TISPA account. 

Events Report
Events since last meeting:

· Christmas Tree This initiative is still going on and tags are still being placed on the tree. Tags are placed by orphanage/age. It was requested that the younger age tags be available sooner, as the older age tags tend to stay on the tree longer and many younger children would like to participate and buy a present for a similar aged child. Middle School students and some high school students are also doing their part in fundraising for this cause. Delivery needs to be rescheduled.

· Christmas Wonderland This event was very successful and very well attended. 
A few issues were presented in regards to set up and support. 
The basked ball court in the MPR was booked until 5:30 so set up for the tables, etc. had to be done at the last minute. Staff members were not available to help move the tables and the IT support person was not there to help. Normally the coaches are told to cut the practice short or stay and help move the tables. This was not the case this year.  Mr Stribbell mentioned that Susan is working on having an “Events Support” person to help facilitate future events.
Pop Corn Machine had some difficulties with an outlet breakage and needs to be followed up on. 

Upcoming events: 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Chinese New Year
Mandarin teachers coordinate and put together activities for this occasion. 
General Business
· Purchase of new BBQ for TISPA. All in agreement that new one is needed, but more research needs to be done. Ie: Jarvis Bay BBQs, BBQs Galore, Simon (Rugby) has sourced a BBQ and could help with purchase. Kylie to research further. Storage is an issue and needs to be looked into.
· A request was made for the TISPA storage room to be cleaned. (Future Bright)
· There was an inquiry whether the Future Bright Snack Bar area would be available for TISPA to use at upcoming events. TISPA to let Future Bright know if this space is needed.
· It was asked if any procedures for “rainy day” drop off/pick up have recently changed.
Mr Stribbell clarified that nothing has changed and that the school makes the call according to current weather situation and communicates decision to teachers.
· It was brought to everyone’s attention that there is a big leak/drip outside where Year 2 line up their bags and most school bags get saturated on a rainy day.
· Louise Davies (TISPA Co-President) thanked everyone involved with Christmas Wonderland for all their help and support and congratulated everyone for a fantastic event. 

Date for next meeting:  January 6, 2015 - 1:30 pm, Conference Room
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